
 

 

Jefferson County Farm Bureau 
798 SE Dover Lane 

Madras, Oregon 97741 

Phone 541/475/6776 

Fax 541/475/6776 

April 17, 2017 

House Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources 
State Capitol 
900 Court St. NE 
Salem, Or 97301 

      Opposed HB 2893 

Dear Chair Clem and Committee Members, 

Our Board of Directors met on April 13, 2017 and discussed House Bill 2893.  We looked at how this bill 

in its current form could impact our Exclusive Farm Use Zone in Jefferson County. 

At times it is as if east of the Cascades’ agricultural lands are viewed as the step-child of needing 

protection when it comes to land use. In our county a lot of the “scrub” lands make up a very important 

part of the grazing lands. We can show the committee pictures of such lands where cattle are grazing. 

We feel that there is no reason for this bill.  DLCD has rules that work now when following the UGB 

expansion process. This is not good land use planning for being that this appears to be a special interest 

bill for the City of Bend, Oregon. The impacts will be felt east of the Cascades, and not just in Bend. Land 

use planning just to benefit The City of Bend that may have such a wide impact east of the Cascades 

really needs studied, because we know the impacts from this bill in our county will not be harmless.  

We ask for your support to let this bill die this session. 

Sincerely, 

Mickey Killingsworth 

Mickey Killingsworth 
Secretary-Treasurer 
Jefferson County Farm Bureau 
Phone/cell: 503.250.2460 

(Sent to hagnr.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov)  

Cc: maryannenash@oregonfb.org 
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